Mullion Methodist Monday Club

Our club continues to flourish under Rosemary Bray’s leadership – currently we have a membership of 25 and weekly meetings average 17.  Our programme is flexible – old established favourites provide the framework with five fundraising specials to fulfil our aim to help local worthy causes.  We find that a homemade meal plus several competitions bring the best results.  With Rosemary and her team catering, the end of programme result is usually well over £1,000.  In the process, we do have plenty of laughs.  

Last year the Club celebrated its 50th year of existence with a all day open House of shared reminiscences – and lots of cake!  Several past members called by, as well as regular supported from far and near.  Three of the founder members were present, and the display of albums caused amusement, as well as recalling ‘absent friends’.

Last year’s chosen charity was the Ronnie Richards Memorial, which aims to encourage installation of at least one Public Access Defibrillator in every village.  The Mounts Bay Inn beat us to the first in Mullion; but thanks to many generous supporters, grants and our own efforts, Mullion can now boast three more ‘defibs’.  The first for us was fixed to the front of the Chapel.  Subsequently, equipment has been attached to the outside walls of the health centre and the Cricket Club.  In addition, training was provided for numerous members of Mullion’s community.  It is hoped to avoid any loss of life with such immediate assistance available. 

Our current objective is Cornwall Blood Bikes – an explanatory leaflet is available.  Look out for fundraisers in June.

Of course, members take part in chapel events such as Feast celebrations, religious festivals and outreach to schools.  We enjoy annual visits to local open gardens, St Ives by train, hunting for ‘treasure’ in the local area, lunching out, sharing travellers’ tales and our own visiting speakers.  Also, annual sporting events (not taken too seriously) such as table tennis, skittles and farts tournaments.

Visitors are always most welcome to our get together, and we are extremely grateful for the tremendous support the community gives to all our efforts.


Rosemary Bray, Chairman.
